Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services Portfolio

Department of Transport and Regional Services
Budget Estimates 2001-2002, (19 June 2001)

Question: RSDLG 49

Topic: Local Government financial assistance grants

Hansard Page: 494

Output:  2.2 Services to Communities

Senator Mackay asked:  Minister, the WAMA president, Councillor Ian Mickel, indicated publicly recently that in his view there had been a decline in the allocation to local government as a total percentage of tax received under this government from 0.67 per cent to 0.65 per cent.  He has also proffered the view that the West Australian inflation rate has run at 5.3 per cent in the last year, so that the cut is actually a 3.3 per cent in real terms cuts.  He is saying you are wrong in relation to your press release.  Is he correct?

Answer:


Local Government Associations often report the allocation of financial assistance grants from the Commonwealth as a proportion of tax the Commonwealth raises.  However, the level of the financial assistance grants is not determined this way under the Local Government (Financial Assistance) Act 1995.  Under the current legislation, the grants are maintained in real per capita terms, except in special circumstances.

Special circumstances applied in 2000–01.  In that year, the estimated impact of the indirect tax reform measures in The New Tax System on the CPI was removed from the calculation of the real per capita increase.  This approach is similar to that being taken in relation to other specific purpose payments to the States.  As local government can claim input tax credits, the increase in funding through the adjusted CPI measure reflects this.
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